From: GEOFFREY GRACE 
To: mary.thompson@oxfordshire.gov.uk
Cc: Linda Griffiths
Subject: Bicester Park and Ride (R3.0146/13) (13/01736/OCC)
	Folks, I list below, my comments on this planning application.
1.The proposal is about half the size that is required. The COTM model that has been used, was also used to size the road requirements for Bicester Village phases 1,2 and 3.and it failed completely.
The simple basis is to allow all the Bicester Village traffic arriving on the A41 from the West should all be accommodated here.This needs a new assessment to be made
2.The application states that this is a low flood risk. the Eastern end by the roundabout has flooded in the last two winters to about 1 metre depth
3 There need to be two entry lanes into the site to accommodate the hundreds of vehicles and designed so that the car traffic does not impede the bus traffic in any way.
4 There is a requirement for some coach parking at peak periods (Overflow from the Village) otherwise coaches park anywhere in town
5 The temporary parking at Bicester Community College should be closed.
6 It's ashamed that the site is not being used immediately as a National coach way.
Thank you for listening
Geoff Grace
25 Hunt Close
Bicester


